

YORK HOUSE, ST. JAMES'S PALACE.

19th October, 1944.

Dear Lady Dudley,

The Duke of Gloucester desires me to send you his congratulations on the success of the recent Fete at Himley, which, he is informed, produced over £40,000 for the Red Cross and St. John Fund.

This is a record sum for any such event, and His Royal Highness, who realises what a lot of hard work the organisation of this Fete must have entailed, asks you to accept, and convey to all those who co-operated with you, his very grateful thanks.

Yours sincerely,

Godker ikonar.

The Countess of Dudley, Himley Hall, Dudley.